
By Stephen Quigley

Following last week’s public 
meeting that was coordinated by 
the Charlestown Neighborhood 
Council (CNC) on the proposed 
redevelopment of the former 
Constitution Inn in the Navy Yard,  
Boston City Councilor District 
1 Gabriela Coletta sent a letter 
to Chief Arthur Jemison of the 
Boston Planning and Development 
Agency (BPDA) seeking the denial 
of a request to waive Article 80 
requirements by the proponent of  
the project located at 150 Third 
Avenue in the Navy Yard and to 
be renamed The Helm on Third.

Developers are seeking to 
remake the Inn into a residential 
facility with 126 dwelling units 
housing formerly homeless peo-
ple into permanent housing. The 
project is being jointly sponsored 
by St. Francis House, the largest 
day shelter in Massachusetts, and 
the Planning Office, a non-prof-

it housing developer affiliated 
with the Catholic Archdiocese of 
Boston. 

The overview of the potential 
residential facility brought up mul-
tiple issues including the waiving 
of Article 80 requirements and 
other questions on safety from the 
more than 200 public attendees. 
Concerns over the profile of the 
potential residents, their stability, 
their ancillary problems such as 
mental illness, the occupants’ abil-
ity to adjust to a residential living 
environment after having been on 
the streets or shelters were aired. 
As the profile is likely to be more 
male than female, questions were 
raised as to whether any violence 
would occur in and around the 
facility. While the representatives 
from St. Francis House and the 
Planning Office who were in atten-
dance tried to answer questions 
during the session and also took 

Special to the Patriot-Bridge

In a follow up to the histor-
ic  White House Conference on 
Hunger, Nutrition and Health, 
Senator DiDomenico joined 
a panel discussion hosted by 
The Greater Boston Food Bank 
(GBFB), the largest hunger-relief 
organization in New England, 
with local leaders to discuss the 

National Strategy announced by 
President Biden at the confer-
ence. The event provided those 
working to end hunger with a 
forum to review the key take-
aways from the conference and 
discuss how those recommenda-
tions can be implemented here in 
the Commonwealth to aid the 1 in 
3 residents who report experienc-
ing food insecurity in the past year.

DiDomenico was joined by 
Mass. Secretary of Health and 
Human Services Marylou Sudders, 
State Representative Andy Vargas, 
Stop & Shop President Gordon 
Reid, client advocate Donnette 
McManus, Roxbury Community 
College Interim President Dr. 
Jackie Jenkins-Scott, RCC’s 
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The latest installation opened at The Stove Factory Gallery, “United: The Art Of Bringing Us Back Together.” 
It is a collection of work from various artists in The Stove Factory to “visually narrate their experience to 
reenegaging with each other, and the world.” See pages 8 and 9 for more photos.
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Special to the Patriot-Bridge

The Charlestown’s Bunker 
Hill Housing Redevelopment 
(BHHR) team will host a pre-con-
struction community open house 
on  Saturday, October 22 fro 10:00 
a.m. - 2:00 p.m. at the O’Reilly 
Way Court (Basketball Court at 
O’Reilly Way and Monument 
Street).

The Bunker Hill Housing 
Redevelopment team and elect-
ed officials will hold a com-
munity-wide open house for 
Charlestown residents to learn 
more about what to expect as the 
first phase of the approved project 
begins.    Experts and translators 
will be on hand to address ques-
tions about design, phasing, land-
scaping, sustainability, preserva-
tion, relocation, job opportunities 
and additional project attributes. 
The project will bring renewed 

affordable housing to more than 
2,500 current residents while also 
offering new market rate housing. 

Spanning 26 acres, the master 
site plan includes the demolition 
of 42 buildings consisting of 1,100 
BHA units and the construction 
of 2,699 new residential units.  
Approximately 50,000 square feet 
of retail and a 14,000 square foot 
community center, off-street park-
ing, and new public open space are 
also planned.  

The first phase of the project 
includes site preparation and dem-
olition of 126 units in six buildings 
and the construction of 350 new 
units in two buildings located on 
the eastern half of the site. 

The  8-10 year project  is a 
public-private partnership of the 
Boston Housing Authority, Leggat 
McCall Properties, Joseph J. 
Corcoran Company, Charlestown 
Resident Alliance, and Declaration 
Partners.

BHHR to hold community 
open house October 22
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Coletta seeks denial 
of Article 80 waiver 
for Navy Yard project

DiDomenico joins the GBFB panel discussion

ARTISTS’ GROUP EXHIBITION

Special to the Patriot-Bridge

The Massachusetts Department 
of Transportation (MassDOT) is 
hosting two virtual public infor-
mation meetings to discuss the 
status of the North Washington 
Street Bridge project and an updat-
ed project schedule. MassDOT 
will provide the same presentation 
at both meetings. Holding two 
meetings is an effort by MassDOT 
to accommodate everyone’s sched-
ules as best possible.

The first meeting will be 
Tuesday, October 18, from 6:30 
until 8:00 p.m. 

To register go to virtualmeeting.
link/NWSB-Public-1

The second meeting will be 
Wednesday, October 19, from 
6:30 until 8:00 p.m. 

To register go to   virtualmeet-
ing.link/NWSB-Public-2

Both meetings will be presented 
in English with Mandarin inter-
pretation. This public meeting is 
accessible to people with disabil-
ities. MassDOT provides reason-

able accommodations and/or lan-
guage assistance free of charge 
upon request as available, (e.g. 
interpreters in American Sign 
Language and languages other 
than English, live captioning, vid-
eos, assistive listening devices and 
alternate material formats).

Stay up-to-date and informed 
by following the @MassDOT twit-
ter account and Mass 511 for real-
time updates, visiting the project 
website, or emailing us with any 
questions.

North Washington Street Bridge project virtual 
public information meeting set for Oct. 18-19
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BPDA ISSUES
PIER 5 UPDATE TO 
THE COMMUNITY

To the Editor,
The Boston Planning & 

Development Agency (BPDA) 
would like to update the com-
munity regarding Pier 5 in the 
Charlestown Navy Yard. We 
greatly appreciate every commu-
nity member that has engaged in 
future planning efforts for this 
site, and we look forward to con-
tinued engagement as the BPDA 
pursues the next steps for Pier 5.

Originally built in the 1940’s 
for military industrial use, pub-
lic access to Pier 5 is currently 
prohibited due to its severe dete-
rioration. An initial inspection 
in 2018 detailed the extent of 
deterioration at Pier 5 and laid 
out several potential alternatives 
for future site investment includ-
ing full pier demolition, full pier 
repair, and partial pier repair. 
Leveraging this preliminary 
work, the BPDA is looking to 
take next steps towards identify-
ing and moving forward with an 
appropriate alternative for Pier 5.

At the next BPDA Board 
Meeting on October 13, 2022, 
staff will be requesting approval 
for the advertisement and issu-
ance of a Request for Proposals 
(RFP) to hire an engineering 
design consultant for Pier 5. 
The purpose of this RFP is to 
contract a qualified maritime 
engineering firm to perform a 
comprehensive assessment of Pier 
5 and recommend engineering 
approaches, design alternatives 
and cost estimates for address-
ing the condition of the pier. 
A qualified respondent will also 
perform design services including 
construction administration for 
the repair, improvement, and/or 
demolition of the Pier and the 
production of construction doc-
uments, depending on the find-
ings in the engineering report. 
This step is critical in establishing 
what the potential possibilities 
and limitations might be for the 
site in a transparent and compre-
hensive way.

Once the engineering assess-
ment is complete, the BPDA will 
share the findings that will guide 
us in future capital planning and/
or disposition efforts at Pier 5.

We at the BPDA wanted to 
again thank you for your com-
mitment to the Charlestown 
neighborhood. If you have any 
questions or concerns, please 

do not hesitate to reach out 
to Natalie Deduck at Natalie.
Deduck@Boston.gov.

For continued updates on Pier 
5, please check the BPDA web-
site.

The BPDA Real Estate Team

CONSTITUTION INN 
PROJECT FOR THE 
HOMELESS IS TOO 
MUCH, TOO FAST

To the Editor,
The October 6 Patriot-

Bridge report on the October 
4 Charlestown Neighborhood 
Council hearing on the 
Constitution Inn housing project 
underestimated the impact this 
conversion of the Constitution 
Inn would create. It was correct 
in identifying a turnout of over 
200 people for discussion of the 
project and correct for identify-
ing the dismay of residents that, 
despite planning for months, 
this was the first public hearing. 
A number of project elements 
need precise exposure, clarifica-
tion and discussion not identi-
fied. This project is unique to 
Charlestown and to Boston. The 
overwhelming response opposed 
the project.

The Constitution Inn Project, 
now termed “The Helm on 
Third”, is portrayed as afford-
able housing. On the contrary, it 
is a housing plan for the recent-
ly homeless who have complex 
social, behavioral and healthcare 
needs requiring resources and ser-
vices that far exceed what com-
munity based affordable housing 
would provide. These individuals 
would be taken from the commu-

nities where they have been living 
and away from personal support 
systems to a community where 
transportation, parking, access to 
and from their residence, shop-
ping, food purchase and health-
care will all be a challenge. This 
dislocation is cruel to the resi-
dents and unfair to Charlestown. 
The comparison to St. Francis 
House on Boylston Street is dis-
ingenuous. That facility has a 
sophisticated Boston Health Care 
for the Homeless Program clinic 
in the building and serves as well 
as a shelter (see St. Francis House 
(stfrancishouse.org).

Rather than affordable hous-
ing, the project represents a new 
housing model which is unprece-
dented. Consider a housing facil-
ity that requires full time onsite 
property managers, 24/7 secu-
rity, 7 days per week full time 
Housing Manager, two Resident 
Life Coordinators, 4 Housing 
Stabilization Case Managers and 
a Licensed Social Worker (see 
The-Helm-on-Third-FAQs.pdf 
(stfrancishouse.org). Addiction 
treatment/housing services will 
include “on-site case manage-
ment services to support residents 
as well as to connect residents 
with community-based provid-
ers, including, but not limited to 
substance use treatment and sup-
ports, career training, job search 
assistance, mental health coun-
seling, primary care” according 
to the website. The proponent’s 
request for a waiver of Article 
80 Review dated just one day 
after the CNC meeting extends 
the impression that the propo-
nents wish to accelerate the pro-
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VOTER REGISTRATION DEADLINE 
FOR THE STATE ELECTION 

IS OCTOBER 29
We wish to remind all of our readers that the deadline for registering to 

vote for the upcoming state election is October 29.
Citizens of Massachusetts have three ways to register to vote: on-line, by 

mail, or in-person at your local city or town clerk's office.
To register in Massachusetts you must:
-- be a citizen of the United States
-- be a resident of Massachusetts
-- be at least 16 years old (must be 18 years old to vote on Election Day)
-- not currently be incarcerated for a felony conviction
The web site for the Secretary of State's office has the necessary forms 

and instructions for those wishing to register to vote on-line or by mail.
The upcoming election on November 8 has the potential for far-reaching 

consequences for our state.
Never before in our history have the Democrat and Republican candi-

dates for two major offices, Governor and Secretary of State, presented such 
divergent choices for voters.

We urge all residents to register to vote for this important election.

THE END OF AN ERA IN
MASS. POLITICS IS AT HAND

The decision by Gov. Charlie Baker not to seek re-election effectively has 
brought to an end an era in Massachusetts politics.

Although Massachusetts voters typically have split our legislature and 
governorship between Democrats and Republicans for much of the past 
80 years -- with Democrats controlling the legislature and Republicans the 
governorship -- the basic differences between the two parties were fairly 
minimal. 

Republican governors typically were seen as fiscally more conserva-
tive than their Democratic counterparts, but there was general agreement 
between them on social and other issues.

Most importantly, Republican governors and Democratic legislators 
were able to work together to achieve far-reaching goals.

For example, it was Republican Gov. John Volpe who fought for a sales 
tax in the early 1960s in order to support city and town governments that 
were unable to meet the huge increases in the costs of local education 
because of the influx of students during the Baby Boom era.

Gov. Volpe previously had served as the State Commissioner of Pub-
lic Works and oversaw the expansion of the state highway system during 
the 1950s that allowed our state to expand beyond Greater Boston, most 
notably the Route 128 Belt that became known as America's technology 
highway in that era and that fueled Massachusetts' growth into the last half 
of the 20th century.

Forty years later, Republican Gov. Mitt Romney joined with the Dem-
ocratic legislature to craft the Mass. health insurance law that became the 
model for Obamacare, making health insurance affordable for all residents.

In the 1990s, the weekly breakfast meetings between Republican Gover-
nors Bill Weld and Paul Cellucci with the Democratic leaders of the House 
and Senate were instrumental in creating an atmosphere of collegiality on 
Beacon Hill.

These Republican governors understood the essential role that govern-
ment must play in order to move our society forward.

By no means did they agree on everything with their Democratic counter-
parts, but they were able to disagree without being disagreeable. Moreover, 
Democratic and Republican leaders shared a common vision for our state. 
We realize that everyone loves to complain and gripe about everything, but 
the bottom line is that Massachusetts ranks among the best in the nation in 
just about every meaningful category, from education to health care.

However, that era is over. Those who lead the Republican party today 
have views that are far beyond the mainstream of our state's residents, 
whether on social issues such as a woman's right to choose or political mat-
ters -- the GOP's candidates for Governor and Secretary of State openly have 
voiced their support for the idea that the outcome of the 2020 presidential 
election was not legitimate and are avid supporters of Donald Trump.

The virus that has infected the politics of the rest of the country has made 
its way here. It would be nice to think that this change in the political cli-
mate in Massachusetts is temporary. But unlike the COVID-19 pandemic, 
there is no vaccine on the horizon.
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cess, limit review and diminish or 
eliminate the public engagement 
and commentary such a project 
should demand. (see 2022-10-05_
Additional Information_Request 
to Waive Large Project Review_
Constitution Inn 150 Third 
Avenue.pdf | Powered by Box).

The Constitution Inn housing 
development (The Helm on Third) 
is a social experiment in which the 
proponents hope Charlestown will 
participate. It is not just affordable 
housing. Charlestown at present 
with the completion of Bunker 
Hill Housing Redevelopment 
will have the highest density of 
affordable housing of any Boston 
Neighborhood. Other develop-
ment under review will also add 
affordable housing units. The 
Helm on Third cannot be justified 
on this type of housing need. The 
project is wrong for Charlestown 
and those who would be housed. 
Charlestown should not be asked 
to participate in this experiment 
without adequate discussion, 
detail and transparency. Certainly, 
a waiver of Article 80 would be 
improper. 

We who sign this letter are 

residents of Constellation Wharf, 
Pier 7. Though property own-
ers, abutters and community 
members, we have not had con-
tact from the Constitution Inn 
development proponents despite 
their recent public and posted 
online attestations. We urge our 
elected and public officials, the 
BPDA, Counselor Coletta and 
the Charlestown Neighborhood 
Council to slow this process, 
allow further factfinding, increase 
community engagement, increase 
transparency and to recognize the 
unique unprecedented elements of 
the Constitution Inn conversion 
for which Charlestown is unpre-
pared and under resourced.

Gerald Angoff
Barbara Shegog
Noreen Marton
Teresa Chuang

Bill Coady
Steve Nutile

Chris Capuano
Clare Afdhal
Craig Emrick
Elaine Wang

Kate Herman
Lauren Von Fabrice

Peter Marton

Letters  (from pg. 2)

V i s i t  w w w . c h a r l e s t o w n b r i d g e . c o m

Coletta (from pg. 1)

Virtual Public Workshop

@BostonPlansBostonPlans.org

Teresa Polhemus, Executive Director/Secretary

Zoom Link: bit.ly/3ChQnon
Toll Free: (833) 568 - 8864
Meeting ID: 161 301 1121

Thursday, October 27
6:00 PM - 7:30 PM

BHCC Parking Lots Visioning Workshop

Project Description:
Please join the Boston Planning and Development Agency (BPDA) and members of the PLAN: Charlestown 
team virtually on October 27th from 6pm to 7:30pm for a collaborative visioning session about the future 
of the Bunker Hill Community College parking lots, which are owned by the BPDA. This visioning session 
will seek feedback from the community to outline the goals for the future redevelopment of this site. 
PLAN: Charlestown is the neighborhood’s ongoing comprehensive planning initiative led by the BPDA. For 
more information about PLAN Charlestown, please visit https://bit.ly/3ym5UCO or contact Jason Ruggiero 
at jason.ruggiero@boston.gov

mail to:  Natalie Deduck
  Boston Planning & Development Agency
  One City Hall Square, 9th Floor
  Boston, MA 02201
phone:  848.200.8892
email:  natalie.deduck@boston.gov

Close of Comment Period:
11/9/2022

the community’s concerns under 
advisement, it is clear that more 
forums on this proposal will be 
necessary as the planning evolves. 
Neighborhood participants also 
noted that more advance notice 
for future open sessions on this 
proposal would be appreciated. 

Coletta’s office heard concerns 
from many Charlestown constit-
uents who are against the waiver 
and desire for a longer timeline 
that includes community input. 
Coletta believes the residents of 
Charlestown deserve to have a 
seat at the table and equal oppor-
tunity as other neighborhoods do 
under Article 80 to provide feed-
back and have their voices heard.

“A proposal of this size far 
exceeds the threshold of a large 
project review which triggers a 
community engagement process 
that could last upwards of one 
to two years” said Councilor 
Coletta. “Large project review 
allows for all stakeholders, both 
in the City and in the community, 
to adequately review and pro-
vide input to various components 

which include: affordable hous-
ing, transportation, environmen-
tal protection, climate resilience, 
urban design, historic preserva-
tion, utilities, and accessibility.”

Coletta said that the Article 
80 process will allow more time 
for residents to review import-
ant details that will impact 
Charlestown and ultimately help 
define what this site will look like 
for future generations.

Coletta’s letter is printed in full: 
RE: The Helm on Third, 150 

Third Avenue in the Charlestown 
Navy Yard Request to Waive 
Large Project Review

Dear Chief Jemison,
I write to strongly encour-

age the Boston Planning and 
Development Agency (the 
“BPDA”) to deny the Planning 
Office for Urban Affairs and Saint 
Francis Housing, Constitution Inn 
LLC (the “Proponent”) request 
to waive Article 80 large project 
review for 150 Third Avenue in 
the Charlestown Navy Yard oth-
erwise known as The Helm on 
Third. Residents of Charlestown 

deserve to have a seat at the table 
and equal opportunity as other 
neighborhoods under article 80 to 
provide feedback and have their 
voices heard.

The building located at 150 
Third Avenue will be renovated to 
include 126 units of permanent-
ly affordable housing at different 
levels of income, as well as com-
munity space and amenities. There 
will be 96 studios dedicated to 
formerly homeless individuals and 
30 units (2 studios, 24 one-bed-
room, and 4 two-bedroom) of 
income-restricted workforce hous-
ing.  A proposal of this size far 
exceeds the threshold of a large 
project review which triggers a 
community engagement process 
that could last upwards of one to 
two years. Large project review 
allows for all stakeholders, both 
in the City and in the community, 
to adequately review and pro-
vide input to various components 
which include: transportation, 
environmental protection, climate 
resilience, urban design, historic 
preservation, utilities, and acces-

sibility.
My request to deny the Article 

80 Large Project Review waiv-
er is not to diminish the seri-
ous need for affordable housing 
in Charlestown or to call into 
question the intentions of the 
St. Francis House or the YMCA 
Boston. Income-restricted units 
help both low and middle-in-
come households who are strug-
gling to find units they can afford 
in our City’s expensive housing 
market. Additionally, St. Francis 
House has a good reputation for 
its existing services that provide 
support for residents including 
career training, job search assis-
tance, mental health counseling, 
etc. Through the Article 80 pro-
cess, we look forward to learn-
ing more about the proposed 
services provided as well as the 
critical components of the project. 
Residents deserve to have time to 
review important details that will 
impact Charlestown in perpetuity 
and ultimately help define what 
this site will look like for future 
generations. 

In summary, it is my request 
that the BPDA deny the Article 
80 Large Project Review waiv-
er so that all stakeholders in 
Charlestown may be able to 
adequately voice their concerns, 
provide feedback, and have their 
questions answered. It is my hope 
that in further conversations 
through the Article 80 process we 
can achieve a modified proposal 
that addresses our dire affordable 
housing crisis while those who 
reside in close proximity can rest 
assured in the community process 
for this project and in the future of 
their neighborhood.

Tom Cunha, Chair of the CNC, 
said that more public meetings 
with the developers are planned. 
In the interim, Cunha urged resi-
dents to contact their local elected 
officials and let their views on the 
project be heard. 

The Boston Planning and 
Development Agency has sched-
uled a virtual meeting on October 
24 starting at 6 p.m.
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Boys & Girls Clubs of Boston 
(BGCB) honored its Hall of Fame 
Class of 2022 with a special induc-
tion ceremony at the organiza-

tion’s 128th Annual Meeting last 
Thursday night. Club leadership, 
Board members, staff, and guests 
gathered at the Westin Copley 

Place to celebrate the five new 
inductees, who all made a signif-
icant impact on BGCB and their 
communities. The following make 
up the BGCB Hall of Fame Class 
of 2022:

	• James E. Rooney: Edgerley 
Family South Boston Club 
Alumnus, President and CEO of 
the Greater Boston Chamber of 
Commerce

	• Helen Chin Schlichte of 
Charlestown: Senior Advisory 
Board Member of BGCB, Assistant 
to the Massachusetts Secretary 
of Administration and Finance, 
Co-founder of South Cove Manor 
Nursing and Rehabilitation Center

	• Paul J. Rooney: Edgerley 
Family South Boston Club 
Alumnus, BGCB Director, 
Managing Partner of EBS

	• Catherine T. Morris: 
Berkshire Partners Blue Hill Club 
Alumna, Director of Arts and 
Culture of the Boston Foundation, 
Founder of Boston Art and Music 
Soul Festival

	• Robert D. Monahan: 
Edgerley Family South Boston 
Club Alumnus, BGCB Board of 
Trustees Member, Julie’s Family 

Learning Program Director of 
Operations

	• The BGCB Hall of Fame 
celebrates those that embody a 
tradition of positive influence and 
impact across the communities. 
The five inductees are exemplary 
leaders in their respective fields 
and have made significant impacts 
on the Clubs, families, commu-
nities, the Commonwealth, and 

beyond.
	• BGCB Nicholas President 

and CEO Robert Lewis Jr. sat 
down with the five inductees to 
have a fire-side conversation about 
their experiences with BGCB. All 
five claimed their experiences with 
the Clubs had an immense impact 
on their future outcomes of being 
Boston’s leaders in the business, 
arts, and healthcare sectors.

BOYS & GIRLS CLUBS OF BOSTON HONORS 2022 HALL OF FAME CLASS 

BUNKER HILL HOUSING REDEVELOPMENT
COMMUNITY-WIDE OPEN HOUSE 

 

Please join us to ask questions and learn more about site preparation  
and construction, job training opportunities, and what to expect  

when work begins at the Bunker Hill Housing Redevelopment.  

Saturday, October 22nd, 10:00AM-2:00PM – O’Reilly Way Court
(Basketball Court at O’Reilly Way and Monument Street)

Charlestown Resident Alliance

Pictured (back row from L-R) Robert D. Monahan, Paul J. Rooney, 
Robert Lewis Jr., and James E. Rooney. Front row (from L-R) Catherine 
T. Morris, and Helen Chin Schlichte.

Combo Rates available!  
Buy any 3 sites, get 4th FREE

Clients and Customers 
are just a click away! 
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We need your help! All 2023 Charlestown 
youth sports programs are at RISK.

Please scan this QR code to read and 
sign our important petition.

Save

Our

Sports!

Thank you for your support.

Charlestown 
Cheer

Join us on Wed. Oct. 19th for the 
Boston Conservation Committee Review Meeting 

chng.it/5G8HybBSQn
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LEGAL NOTICE
Notice of Intent to Submit a Project Proposal to the Asset Management Board and 

to hold a Public Hearing for a long-term lease and redevelopment of the Charlestown 
campus located at 250 Rutherford Avenue in the City of Boston.

Bunker Hill Community Col-
lege (the “College”) hereby 
gives notice under 810 CMR 
2.05 that it intends to: (i) 
submit a Project Proposal 
to the Asset Management 
Board (the “Board”); and 
(ii) hold a public hearing on 
the proposed project which 
has been granted Prelimi-
nary Project Approval by the 
Board. The proposed proj-
ect is for a long-term lease 
of a portion of the college 
property in connection with 
the redevelopment of the 
College’s Charlestown cam-
pus located at 250 Ruther-
ford Avenue and will include 

private development and 
new college buildings.   The 
lessee would be selected via 
a competitive process and 
would be charged with se-
curing all necessary approv-
als, permits, and financing.  
The value of the project is to 
be determined by appraisal 
and bidding.
The public is invited to vis-
it the project website at 
https://www.bhcc.edu/vi-
sionproject. The draft Proj-
ect Proposal is available on 
the project website.  Copies 
of the draft Project Propos-
al will also be available via 
email: visionproject@bhcc.

edu.
The public hearing will be 
held at the Charlestown 
campus of the College on 
Thursday October 20th at 
5:30 p.m. in Room C-202 of 
C Building; public comments 
will be accepted. 
The deadline for receipt of 
written comments as pro-
vided on the project website 
is October 24th at 5:00 p.m.  
All updates and changes will 
be posted on the Project 
Website.

Contact:
Brendan Hughes
brendan.hughes@bhcc.edu

The Boston Public Health 
Commission (BPHC)  provided 
the following updates on the latest 
COVID-19 trends for the City of 
Boston as of October 6, 2022:  

	• The concentration of virus in 
local wastewater has increased by 
3.1% over the past seven days, and 
by 99.9% over the past 14 days 
(data as of October 3). 

	• There are now 874 RNA 
copies of COVID-19 per mL in the 
wastewater. 

	• New COVID-19 cases in 
Boston have decreased by 0.5% 
over the past seven days and 
increased by 1.1% over the past 
14 days (Data as of October 3).  

	• These data do not include 
at-home testing results.  

	• Boston hospitals had 170 new 
COVID-19 related hospital admis-
sions this week (data as of October 
6).  

	• This rate was stable over the 
past 7 days increasing by 0.3%, 
but represents a 13.7% increase 
over the past 14 days.  

	• Suffolk county remains at 
medium community risk for trans-
mission, according to the CDC.  

“The elevated concentration of 
COVID-19 in our wastewater is 
very concerning.” said Dr. Bisola 
Ojikutu, Commissioner of Public 
Health and Executive Director 
of the Boston Public Health 
Commission. “Combined with 
flu season, increases in COVID-
19 related hospitalizations will 

cause  major strain on Boston’s 
health care system. It’s import-
ant we get ahead of this by get-
ting boosted, obtaining a flu shot, 
wearing masks indoors, testing for 
COVID, and isolating if positive to 
help reduce transmission.”  

BPHC alerted residents about 
the elevated levels on September 30 
and encouraged proper COVID-
19 safety measures. BPHC contin-
ues to closely monitor all metrics 
and is working with Boston’s hos-
pitals and provider networks to 
ensure they are prepared for such a 
scenario. Improving uptake of the 
new bivalent COVID-19 boosters, 
which provide the broadest pro-
tection and immunity against the 
original COVID-19 strain and the 
omicron variant, is critical to this 
goal. BPHC reminds residents that 
staying up to date on vaccinations 
by getting boosted is the most 
effective way to reduce the risk of 
severe infection that can result in 
hospitalization.  

As part of its prevention efforts, 
BPHC administered 783 doses of 
the COVID-19 vaccine during a 
free vaccination clinic at White 
Stadium in Franklin Park this past 
Saturday. These large-scale vacci-
nation clinics have proved high-
ly successful at increasing vaccine 
uptake and equity. A total of 1,450 
COVID-19 vaccine and booster 
doses were administered during 
the events on September 17 and 
October 1. Of those doses, 42%, 

or 609 doses, were administered to 
children and teens under the age of 
18. BPHC will continue to provide 
residents with opportunities to get 
vaccinated against COVID-19 by 
bringing care directly to their com-
munities.  

Based on the latest data, BPHC 
recommends the following strate-
gies to prevent COVID-19 trans-
mission:

	• Test for COVID-19 before 
and after attending large gather-
ings, especially if you know you 
will be around high-risk individu-
als, such as seniors, those who are 
immunocompromised, and those 
who are unvaccinated.  

	• Wear masks indoors, especial-
ly in crowded indoor settings like 
public transportation.  

	• Stay home and isolate if 
you are sick or test positive for 
COVID-19. If you test positive, 
be sure to contact a health care 
provider about oral antivirals or 
monoclonal antibody therapy. 

o The Massachusetts 
Department of Public Health is 
offering free telehealth services for 
Paxlovid, an oral antiviral that 
has been proven to reduce the risk 
of hospitalization and death from 
COVID-19 significantly. For more 
information, visit their website.  

	• Stay up to date on your 
COVID-19 vaccinations to reduce 
your risk of severe illness.  

o COVID-19 vaccines are now 
recommended for everyone ages 

Boston Public Health Commission provides update on City’s COVID-19 trends
6-months and up.  

o Booster doses are available for 
everyone ages 5 and older. 

o Second boosters are recom-
mended for individuals ages 50 
and older, as well as those who 
are 12 or older and moderately to 
severely immunocompromised.  

	• Gather outside and choose 
outdoor activities as often as pos-
sible.  

o Open windows and doors to 
ensure good indoor ventilation.  

Vaccine and booster trends: 
	• 78.7% of Boston residents 

are now fully vaccinated.   
	• 47.0% of Boston children 

ages 5-11 are fully vaccinated.  
	• 12.3% of Boston children 

ages 6-months to 4-years old are 
fully vaccinated.   

For more information, or to 
find a vaccination clinic in your 
community, please visit boston.
gov/COVID19-vaccine.

EDWARDS MCCARTHY 
PLAYGROUND  
RE-OPENING

The official re-opening of 
Edwards McCarthy Playground in 
Charlestown will take place on 
Monday, October 17, at 10:30am 
at the  Edwards McCarthy 
Playground, 10 Eden Street.

THROUGH OUR EYES 
PHOTO EXHIBIT

Christ Church Charlestown 
invites residents to attend the 
opening reception for the Through 
Our Eyes Project  photo exhibit! 
In the fourth year of this event, 
Charlestown residents were invited 
to photograph the faces that mean 
the most to them in their commu-
nity. The top 25 photos will be 
featured in the exhibit, along with 
a display of all submissions. Come 
and find yourself, your friends, and 
your neighbors in the photos! 

Opening Reception is Thursday, 
October 20 from 6:00-8:00 p.m 
at Christ Church Charlestown 
(10 Green St). There will be light 
refreshments. Open hours will also 
be available at the following times: 

Friday, Oct. 21, 6-8 pm
Saturday Oct. 22, 1-4 pm
Sunday Oct. 23, 3-5 pm

MONUMENT SQUARE 
37TH ANNUAL 
HALLOWEEN PARADE

Monday, Oct. 31, 5:00 PM
We are planning our 37th 

Annual Monument Square 
Halloween Parade and Trick & 
Treat, Charlestown’s neighbor-
hood tradition!  We hope you join 
u in this wonderful event for chil-
dren and for our community. 

Organizers and volunteers 
are pleased to announce that the 
traditional Monument Square 
Halloween Parade with the Tony 
Barrie Marching Band, Eddie Sheer 
& the Love Dogs Band, DJ Ryan 
Murphy  and lots of fun displays 

and Trick-or-Treat is 5:00 Monday, 
October 31, 2022, starting at the 
Monument Steps. Our Monument 
Square Wizard will recite his Trick 
or Treat poem. 

Our priority is to celebrate 
an inclusive, community-based 
Halloween Parade and Trick or 
Treating that is safe, fun and mem-
orable for residents of all ages. 

Support Harvest on Vine 
Food Pantry at The Bunker Hill 
Monument and please bring 
canned food, cereal, etc and finan-
cial donations to support neigh-
bor experiencing food insecurity.  
Together, we endeavor to be good 
neighbors; be safe; and celebrate 
our town as a great place to live.  

We are supported by the 
National Park Service, The 
City of Boston, Charlestown 
Mothers Association, Bunker 
Hill Mall/ NE Development, 
Massport, Frank Celeste, Coray 
Thibaul de Maisieres, Diversified 
Auto, Cambridge Savings Bank, 
Charlestown Dogs, Whole Foods, 
e inc, Christ Church, Friends of the 
Charlestown Navy Yard,  Michelle 
& James Duane, Jen & Paul 
Hughes, Christ Church, JoAnn 
Grigoli & Dave Harvey, Paul 
Revere, Mother Goose, Ed Katz, 
Larry Rinaldi, Arthur Colpack, 
The Bubble Guy, Logan House, 
Tom Fortier & Duncan Donahue, 
Tom Mosel, Molly Nolan, Jay 
Farraher and many community 
groups and businesses, creative and 
hardworking volunteers, generous 
neighbors and the very best trick 
or treaters!.

Please assist us in making 
Halloween 2022 a safe and mem-
orable holiday.

Please make donations payable 
to 

“Charlestown Halloween”
Cambridge Savings Bank 
One Thompson Square
Charlestown, MA 02129
The Monument Square 

Halloween Parade is the largest 
community-wide, inclusive, public 
event, welcoming trick or treaters, 
young and old, with fun for all 
neighbors.

News Briefs
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GBFB  (from pg. 1)

EARN INTEREST WITHOUT RESTRICTIONS FROM A NEW MILESTONE SAVINGS ACCOUNT.

Saving is hard. We get it. Life gets in the way. That’s why we created the Milestone Savings Account. With an 

amazing 2.50% APY* and no restrictions, reaching those financial goals gets a lot easier.  Stay liquid. Earn 

while you save. And do it easily with a New Milestone Savings Account. Go to everettbank.com for details.

2.50%APY*

With rates like this,  
earning while you save  
is easier than ever.

* This account is available to all new customers and for existing customers with new monies of $50,000. Annual Percentage Yield (APY) is accurate as of the date posted and are subject to change without notice.  Offer may be withdrawn at any time. Minimum of $50,000 is required to 
open a Milestone Savings and earn the advertised Annual Percentage yield.  Fees could reduce earnings.

Ask about our 
in-home or office
concierge service.

Director of Project Access Lisa 
Carter, and GBFB President and 
CEO Catherine D’Amato.

“As a longtime advocate 
of expanding access to nutri-
tious foods, I was honored to 
join The Greater Boston Food 
Bank’s event and be a part of 
this important discussion on 
food access and nutrition insecu-
rity,” said Senator DiDomenico, 
Assistant Majority Leader of the 
Massachusetts Senate. “We have 
made big strides addressing these 
issues in Massachusetts but there 
is still a long way to go until 
hunger is eliminated and nutri-
tious foods are accessible to all. 
The White House Conference on 
Hunger, Nutrition and Health and 
the federal government’s expanded 
support are great steps toward 
addressing food and nutrition inse-
curity in Massachusetts and across 
the United States.”

“This was the first White House 
Conference on hunger to be held 
since I joined The Greater Boston 
Food Bank 27 years ago, not to 
mention the first in 50 years,” said 
Catherine D’Amato. “After all this 
time, it was deeply rewarding to 
see the issue of hunger elevated to 
the national spotlight. We applaud 
the Biden Administration and the 
bipartisan coalition that made the 
conference possible. We look for-
ward to continuing to engage with 
others in the hunger, nutrition, 
and health community around the 
resulting national hunger strategy 
in support of our mission, to end 

hunger here.”
The underpinning theme and 

goal of the conference was to ele-
vate the voices of individuals with 
lived food insecurity experience. 
In valuing the importance of con-
tinued engagement with neighbors 
most directly impacted, Donnette 
McManus, a client advocate at 
GBFB’s partner agency Catholic 
Charities in Brockton, was invited 
to be one of the leading voices on 
the panel.

“Food is part of the cycle that 
fuels everything we do,” said 
Donnette McManus. “The Greater 
Boston Food Bank, its partners, 
and the front-line food pantry 
workers and volunteers give my 
family the fuel we need to not only 
consume nutritious foods, but also 
the desire to serve so that our lega-
cy will be an example of breaking 
the chain of food insecurities in 
our community and beyond.”

The power of collaboration was 
also a theme during the conversa-
tion, and it was repeatedly stated 
that government cannot do it all 
– they will need bi-partisan and 
private partnerships to achieve 
their goals. 

Senator DiDomenico has been a 
longtime ally of The Greater Boston 
Food Bank, successfully working 
with the organization, along with 
other community organizations to 
secure anti-hunger funding. Some 
of his legislative achievements 
secured this year include univer-
sal free school meals throughout 
Massachusetts, increased funding 

for the Massachusetts Emergency 
Food Assistance Program, creating 
a common application to increase 
access to SNAP benefits, and 
increased cash assistance for fam-
ilies living in poverty. DiDomenico 
will continue to work with all these 
partners to advance legislation 
until food and nutrition insecurity 
are eliminated in Massachusetts.

Those in need of food assistance 
are encouraged to visit GBFB.org/
need food, where they can find a 
list of resources and search for a 
food program by zip code.

Sen. Sal DiDomenico (fourth from left) along with other participants of the Greater Boston Food Bank event.
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TO ADVERTISE PLEASE CALL 781-485-0588

Derek Kouyoumjian photos

Address 

Appraisals  Consulting  Project Management 
www.manziappraisers.com 

5 reasons to have your decorative 
arts appraised now

• Authentication • Valuation
• Documentation • Compilation

• Organization

20% off for appraisal services

www.manziappraisers.com

Call us now to protect your art investments 
at (617) 948-2577 • david@manziappraisers.com

Serving Greater Boston and New England

 Friends of the Charlestown Branch of the Boston Public Library presents

Follow us! www.facebook.com/FriendsCharlestownBranchLibrary

Thursday, October 27, 6:30 pm
Charlestown Branch Library - 179 Main St.

Free and open to all with book signing
For more information call 617-242-1248, or

email: friendsofcharlestownlib@gmail.com 

Book talk with Stephanie Schorow

"I will also speak about the
Charlestown firefighters
who died in the fire.”

(Stephanie Schorow)

Author of
The Great Boston Fire: 
The Inferno That Nearly 

Incinerated the City

Artists’ Group of Charlestown 
heads into Fall 2022 with new 
Exhibition, “United: The Art of 
Bringing Us Back To Each Other” 
at the StoveFactory Gallery. 

On October 7, the StoveFactory 
Gallery continues with their mis-
sion to provide high-quality cul-
tural programming to the local 
community with the opening of 
their Fall 2022 Exhibition: United: 
The Art of Bringing Us Back To 
Each Other. According to the 
Gallery Chair, Julie Alailima and 
AGC President Dara Pannebaker, 
“United is the Artist’s opportunity 
to visually narrate their experience 
of reengaging with each other, and 
the world, after living in a time of 
separation and distancing.” This 
Exhibition will include almost 50 

pieces of artwork from various 
media, created by more than 20 
Artists.

United also included a very spe-
cial Guest Juror, Nancy Kueny. As 
longtime AGC supporter, an active 
member of the Charlestown com-
munity, and accomplished artists 
in her own right, Nancy aided in 
the difficult task of reviewing all 
of the art submissions, and helped 
ensure that the pieces in the exhi-
bition fit in the theme of the show 
and were high quality.

United opens on Friday, October 
7th from 5:00 – 8:00 PM (with 
reception). It will continue to run 
the following three Saturdays and 
Sundays from 12:00 – 5:00 PM, 
through October 23rd.

About the StoveFactory Gallery 

and Artists’ Group of Charlestown: 
The StoveFactory Gallery is a 

950-square foot space in a reno-
vated 19th century factory build-
ing with exposed beam ceilings, 
white walls, and windows at 523 
Medford Street, Charlestown. 

The Artists’ Group of 
Charlestown (AGC), a non-profit 
organization, was founded in 1996. 
With grants, generous donors, and 
dedicated member volunteers, the 
AGC exists to fulfill its mission: 
to showcase artists’ works and 
to promote high-quality cultural 
programming for the local com-
munity. The StoveFactory Gallery 
and Studios are the home of the 
Artists’ Group of Charlestown, 
where almost all of their program-
ming is held.

ARTISTS’ GROUP OF CHARLESTOWN NEW EXHIBITION AT STOVEFACTORY GALLERY

Artists Tina Busa and Michael Dean with Mary Kay Donovan (center) 
of MK Real Estate Associates stand by Busa’s sculpture work Coming 
Together Trivet and Hand- Built Terricotta. 

The Stove Factory Gallery was filled with visors looking to check out 
the art on display. 

Balancing Act by Shiela Berenson.

Family by Shiela Berenson.

The Stove Factory at 523 Medford Street, Charlestown. 

CCHHAARRLLEESSTTOOWWNN  GGYYMM  HHOOCCKKEEYY

2022/2023 Registration

STANDINGS 10/18/22             W    L               T
Bryan’s Pals            3   0   2
Duce 2                      2   1  2
Halligan Club            1   2  2
A-1 Convenience      0   3  2

Standings for the week of 
10/18/2022.
                                    W.    L.   

T
Bryan’s Pals.               3.    0.   

2
Duce 2.                        2.    1.    

2
Halligan Club.              1.    2.   

2
A-1 Convenience.        0.   2.   

2

Players of the week for 
10/18/2022
.  

Players of the week for 10/18/2022
A-1 Convenience - Benjamin Brown, Noah Martinez
Bryan’s Pals - George Golden, Declan Melendez
Duce 2 - Robert Doucette, Jacob Miller
Halligan Club - Colin Smith, Gavin Smith.

We are looking for players 5 to 10 years old. 
Anyone interested should call Debbie Lent at 617-241-0434
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TO ADVERTISE 

PLEASE CALL 

781-485-0588

Artist Jan Shapiro stands by her painting Up On The Roof. 
Danica Mari looks at Where We Are and Come Home by 
Jaime Gibbons and Windy Tree by Jan Shapiro.

Artist Caity Sprague with Christian Kader look over Tina 
Busa’s sculpture Coming Together Trivet. 

Sioux Gerow with her work: Poolside Chit Chat. Deanna Nagle with artist Stephen Beccia and his work: 
Wacky Weekenders.

Marla Mollenkamp and Christopher Spaziani take in 
Autumn by Bob Walsfelt. 

 Titi Alailima looks at Lots To Celebrate by Patricia 
McCarthy.

Nancy Gentis looks at Letterpile For Belonging. Dara Pannebaker with her work.

The Dinner Party by Karla 
Quattrocchi.

Derek Kouyoumjian photos

ARTISTS’ GROUP OF CHARLESTOWN NEW EXHIBITION AT STOVEFACTORY GALLERY
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Bunker Hill Community College to Hold Public Meeting 
on the College’s Vision for the Future Campus

Bunker Hill Community College (BHCC) will hold 
a public meeting on the Vision Project for the Fu-
ture Campus, on Thursday, October 20, at 5:30pm 
in Room C-202 on the BHCC campus. Members  of 
the public are invited to attend, learn more about the 
College’s Vision and offer comments. 

As BHCC prepares to celebrate the College’s 50th 
anniversary in 2023, the College is now planning for 
the next 50 years. The school’s new student success 
center is currently underway—it is the College’s 
fi rst building in a decade. However, the College’s 
other facilities, many of which were constructed in 
the mid-1970s, are beyond their useful life and have 
a signifi cant crticial repair backlog. The College is 
asking the state’s Asset Management Board for per-
mission to explore a public-private partnership with 

a qualifi ed developer, who would create a campus 
master plan and deliver a new, fully-constructed and 
modern facility for the College, as well as College 
and community open space, with minimal to no 
state funding.  

At the October 20 meeting, the College is seeking 
public comment on its proposal to the Asset 
Management Board, which is available publicly 
at bhcc.edu/visionproject. Should the proposal be 
approved, the College plans on holding additional 
meetings with the community and interested stake-
holders.

In the coming months, the College plans on visit-
ing Charlestown community groups for informa-
tion sessions on the The Vision. If you are part of 

a Charlestown community group and would like 
members of the College’s leadership and project 
team to attend one of your meetings to discuss plan-
ning for the BHCC campus, please contact Brendan 
Hughes, Director of Public Relations, 
at brendan.hughes@bhcc.edu.

The Vision Project for the Future Campus Public Meeting
Thursday, October 20, 2022 
5:30pm 
On the BHCC Campus, Room C-202           
bhcc.edu/visionproject

Daily and hourly visitor parking is available in Lots 1 and 2, 
south of the Gilmore Bridge (enter via Rutherford Avenue 
southbound), payable to ABM parking through the ParkMobile 
app on your mobile device. Follow signs to main plaza entrance.

October 20 meeting is open to all, with more information available at bhcc.edu/visionproject

By Penny & Ed Cherubino

We use anchovies to add depth 
of flavor, umami, and salinity to 
our food. We understand that 
many people think they don’t like 
anchovies. Read on and consider 
that you may already be enjoying 
the benefits of this pantry staple 
without knowing it. 

Anchovies have been prepared 
and used for thousands of years 
worldwide. Salting and pickling 
fish was an early form of food 
preservation. Today, they are 
available dry-salted, brined, and 
as a paste in tubes.

Quality Is Key
Taste tests by the food experts 

at Serious Eats and America’s Test 
Kitchen made it clear that there is 
a vast difference between the best 
and the worst quality anchovies. 
If your experience with these little 
fish has been at the bottom of the 
quality scale, you have a good rea-
son for not liking them. The tast-
ers say those versions are not good 
examples of their kind, and simply 
trying a better quality product 
might change your mind.  The 

taste testers on Serious Eats con-
cluded, “Straight to the Point. Our 
favorite anchovies are the jarred 
Ortiz Anchovies. They're tender 
and have a mild, clean flavor.”

In deciding what form of ancho-
vies to use, we’ll follow the guid-
ance offered by Kenji Alt-Lopes 
who writes  “As someone who 
cooks with anchovies on a very 
regular basis, to me the answer 
is pretty clear: I'll stick with the 
oil-packed filets, but also keep a 
jar of the salted whole anchovies 
on-hand for when I really want 
that anchovy flavor to come for-
ward. The paste can stay on the 
shelf.”

Hidden Anchovies
We bet you’ve enjoyed ancho-

vies without knowing it. You are 
already eating anchovies in dishes 
like puttanesca, caesar salad, cap-
onata, tapenade, and condiments 
like Worcestershire and fish sauc-
es. 

Whole anchovy lovers will find 
those on the french tart pissala-
diere and salad nicoise. They may 
also be the reason you love specific 

restaurant preparations. 
In the 2022 taste test on Serious 

Eats, Niki Achitoff-Gray wrote, 
“Talk to almost any chef or expe-
rienced home cook, and they'll tell 
you that anchovies are one of the 
industry's favorite not-so-secret 
secret weapons. Because they're a 
concentrated source of glutamic 
and inosinic acid—two molecules 
responsible for triggering our 
sensation of savoriness—they're 
irreplaceable for adding depth of 
flavor and a meaty backbone to, 
well, pretty much anything.”

Recipe developers often say 
that anchovies are optional. But - 
when you leave out anchovies, you 
won’t enjoy the same result as the 
author. 

Cooking with Anchovies
A recipe may tell you to rinse 

dry-salted anchovies for half an 
hour or give the brined ones a 
quick rinse. That’s a guideline. 
Your anchovies may need a lon-
ger rinse or none at all. We sug-
gest you taste along the way when 
using this high-sodium ingredient. 

Anchovies disappear in a dish 

like Ed’s favorite pasta puttanesca. 
One of the first steps is to warm 
olive oil in the pan and add garlic, 
anchovies and hot pepper flakes, 
then stir until the anchovies melt 
into a paste and become part of 
the oil.

Allergy Alert!
The possibility of an allergic 

reaction is our final thought on 
anchovies. If you have a seafood 
allergy, discuss that every time you 

are about to eat food prepared by 
someone else. Since anchovies are 
a secret ingredient beloved by so 
many chefs and great cooks (and 
are present in many traditional 
food preparations), you should 
always assume there might be 
anchovies in what you are about 
to eat.

Do you have a question or topic 
for Fresh & Local? Send an email 
to Penny@BostonZest.com with 
your suggestion.

Do you hate anchovies? 
Fresh and Local

Experience with anchovies at the bottom of the quality scale is a good 
reason for not liking them. Trying a better quality product might 
change your mind. (Photo: iStockphoto.com)
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Fire Prevention Week will mark 
its 100th anniversary that will run 
through October 15 with a theme 
that reflects a major challenge in 
modern fire safety: “Fire won’t 
wait. Plan your escape.”

“Modern residential fires burn 
much faster than they did in past 
decades,” said State Fire Marshal 
Peter J. Ostroskey. “Changes in 
building construction, manufac-
turing, and furnishing mean you 
could have less than three minutes 
to escape a fire at home today, 
compared to 15 minutes or more 
in the 1970s. That’s why it’s so 
important to have working smoke 
alarms and a practiced escape plan 
that includes two ways out.”

Smoke Alarms
  “Over 60% of Massachusetts 

fire deaths last year took place in 
the overnight hours,” said State 
Fire Marshal Ostroskey. “Smoke 
alarms are your first line of defense, 
so be sure they’re on every level of 
your home and working properly. 
When you hear that alarm, every-
one at home should know it’s time 
to get out, stay out, and call 9-1-
1.”

Smoke alarms should have a 
manufacturing date printed on the 
back. Alarms older than 10 years 
old should be replaced with new 
alarms that have a sealed, long-life 

battery. When choosing an alarm, 
select one from a well-known 
national brand that’s listed by an 
independent lab such as UL or 
Intertek/ETL. Test alarms monthly 
to be sure they’re working proper-
ly.

Home Escape Planning
“No matter how big or small 

your household is, every home 
needs an escape plan,” State Fire 
Marshal Ostroskey said. “Consid-
er any special needs you or your 
loved ones might have, including 
young children, older adults, and 
people with disabilities.”

When creating your escape 
plan, look for two ways out of 
every room – and remember that 
one of them may be a window. 
Keep those escape routes clear 
of furniture, clutter, and other 
obstructions. If you have security 
fittings on doors or windows, be 
sure they can be removed or disen-
gaged quickly from inside.

Pick a family meeting place out 
front a safe distance away from the 
house. The meeting place should 
be permanent, like a tree, mailbox, 
or light pole, and located where 
firefighters can easily find you.

 
Once you’ve planned your 

escape route, practice it at least 
twice a year. Try it during the day 

and at night so everyone is famil-
iar with it – even if they’re tired or 
groggy. Remember that you may 
have to “get low and go” in the 
event of smoke.

 100 Years of 

Fire Prevention Week
Fire Prevention Week is 

observed annually in the week that 
contains Oct. 9 – the date on which 
Great Chicago Fire of 1871 caused 
most devastation. The National 

Fire Protection Association has 
sponsored and promoted Fire Pre-
vention Week annually since 1922, 
making it the longest-running pub-
lic health observance on record.

PLEASE RECYCLE

MassDOT and the City of Boston 
Invite you to 

North Washington Street Bridge Replacement Project 
Virtual Public Information Meetings 
Tuesday, October 18, 2022 | 6:30-8:00 p.m. 

virtualmeeting.link/NWSB-Public-1 

Wednesday, October 19, 2022 | 6:30-8:00 p.m. 
virtualmeeting.link/NWSB-Public-2 

MassDOT is hosting two virtual public information meetings to discuss the status of the 
North Washington Street Bridge project and an updated project schedule. MassDOT will 
provide the same presentation at both meetings. Holding two meetings is an effort by 
MassDOT to accommodate everyone’s schedules as best possible. 

All residents, abutters, local business owners, and interested persons are all invited to 
attend. There will be an overview of the construction status followed by a question-and-
answer period. 

Visit mass.gov/north-washington-street-bridge-replacement for more information.

The City of Boston’s Election 
Department today announced its 
preparations ahead of the State 
Election taking place on Tuesday, 
November 8, 2022, including two 
weeks of early voting and ballot 
drop box locations.

The City previously announced 
the addition of 20 new voting 
precincts, following the Boston 
Election Precinct Adjustment Plan 
completed in October 2021, which 
aimed to increase voting accessibil-
ity by distributing voters equitably 
across precincts. The number of 
voting precincts has now increased 
from 255 to 275. As a result, the 
City of Boston is advising voters 
that they may experience a change 
in their precinct and polling loca-
tion. Voters can find their polling 
location here.

The Elections Department 
has been conducting outreach to 
ensure that residents are aware of 
any change to their polling loca-
tion ahead of the election. Voters 
can also check their registration 
status via the Secretary of the 

Commonwealth’s website to find 
their election day polling location.

In-Person Early Voting
Voters registered in Boston can 

vote during the early voting period 
starting Saturday, October 22  and 
lasting through Friday, Novem-
ber 4, 2022 at any of the early 
voting sites. Hours and locations 
for in-person early voting can be 
found here. 

The Boston Red Sox have part-
nered with the City to make Fen-
way Park available as an early 
voting location on Saturday, 
October 28 and Sunday, October 
29 from 11 a.m. to 7 p.m. Voters 
may access the ballpark using the 
Gate A entrance located on Jersey 
Street. Voters will cast their ballots 
in the Third Base Concourse and 
will have an opportunity to view 
the field before exiting onto Lans-
downe Street.

All early voting sites are 
equipped with electronic poll 
books for voter check in. Early 
voting locations are well-staffed 
with poll workers and interpreters, 

and fully accessible to voters with 
disabilities. 

Accessible Voting
Massachusetts has implement-

ed an Accessible Electronic Voting 
System. Boston voters may now 
request, receive, complete, and 
return their ballot electronically 
using a secure web portal.   More 
information about voting for per-
sons with disabilities is available 
here. Boston residents may also 
make requests through the Boston 
Election Department. The dead-
line to make a request is 5 p.m. on 
Tuesday, November 1, 2022.

Vote By Mail
Applications for vote-by-mail 

ballots have been mailed out to 
every voter in Boston. To be eli-
gible to vote by mail in the State 
Election, vote-by-mail applications 
must reach the Boston Election 
Department by Tuesday, Novem-
ber 1, at 5:00 p.m. Vote-by-mail 
applications can be returned by 
U.S. mail using the prepaid post-
card, in person at the Boston Elec-
tion Department (located at Bos-

ton City Hall, Room 241), or by 
emailing absenteevoter@boston.
gov. 

If a voter did not receive a vote-
by-mail application or misplaced 
the application, they should apply 
directly on the Massachusetts 
online portal.

Voters should follow the 
instructions enclosed with their 
ballot package. Voters must sign 
the yellow ballot affidavit enve-
lope. Unsigned ballot affidavit 
envelopes will cause a ballot to be 
rejected. 

Ballot Drop Boxes
Voters are able to drop their 

mail-in ballot at any of the 21 
ballot drop boxes the Elections 
Department has placed around 
the City, including at both the first 
and third floor entrances of Bos-
ton City Hall. All drop boxes are 
monitored under 24 hour video 
surveillance. Drop boxes will also 
be available at each early voting 
location during the scheduled vot-
ing hours. To find a ballot drop 
box location, visit here. Voters 

can track their ballot through the 
state's website. 

Voters may drop their ballots 
into a drop box until 8 p.m. on 
November 8, 2022. Ballots that 
are returned by U.S. mail and are 
postmarked by November 8, 2022 
must be received by the Election 
Department by November 12.

Voting on Election Day 
Polling locations for the State 

Election will be open from 7:00 
a.m. to 8:00 p.m. on Tuesday, 
November 8, 2022. Ballots will 
be available in English, Spanish, 
Chinese, and Vietnamese. Lan-
guage assistance will be available 
on Election Day by interpreters at 
polling locations or by contacting 
the Election Department’s inter-
preters phone bank. Those inter-
ested in volunteering can apply to 
be a poll worker here.

For more information on how 
to participate in this year's elec-
tions, please visit boston.gov/elec-
tion.

Boston announces preparations ahead of the 2022 State Election

Fire Prevention Week celebrates 100th anniversary October 9-15
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Special to the Patriot-Bridge

Women in the building trades 
came together for the first-ever 
Women Build Boston conference 
on Saturday, October 8, highlight-
ing Boston’s leadership in making 
the construction industry more 
inclusive and diverse. The confer-
ence, dedicated to celebrating and 
uplifting women’s role in building 
trades unions, convened over 700 
women across the trades. The 
event was attended by women 
of all skill levels who work in 
the building trades across New 
England, as well as allies.

“This is the labor movement at 
its best and what happens when 
a group of determined work-
ers fights for their rights,” said 
U.S. Secretary of Labor Martin J. 
Walsh. “[The women of Women 

Build Boston] have grown into a 
powerful force in this industry. 
You are united and ready to smash 
down the doors for the next gener-
ation of women. And I’m here to 
tell you—the Biden-Harris admin-
istration has your back because 
you’re leading the way.”

The conference, organized 
by the Greater Boston Building 
Trades Unions, took place at 
Encore Boston Harbor — a land-
mark site for the advancement 
of women in the building trades. 
Under a project labor agreement, 
the greatest tool for promoting 
equity in the construction industry, 
nearly 500 tradeswomen were part 
of Encore’s construction crew, the 
largest number of women workers 
on any construction project in U.S. 
history. 

“As the proud daughter of a 

union school nurse – a single mom 
who raised all five of us on her 
own – I am forever in awe of the 
strength and resilience of women 
in labor,” said Maura Healey, 

Attorney General of Massachu-
setts and the Democratic nominee 
for Governor of Massachusetts. 
“We’ve worked closely together to 
diversify the trades and bring more 

women into these high-paying, 
rewarding, and in-demand fields. 
As Governor, I want to build on 
this work to create and expand 
career paths for women in the 
trades and meet the urgent infra-
structure needs of our state.”

“Today, we came together to 
build up our labor movement,” 
said Jenaya Nelson, a 25-year 
member of Laborers Local 223. 
“What started as a small group of 
us has grown into a sisterhood of 
solidarity for thousands of Boston 
tradeswomen. It’s time to double 
down on our progress and bring 
thousands more women into our     Tom MacDonald 617-990-7314

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!

PANTRY SCHEDULE for end of October
Monday, Oct. 24th  3:00 pm - Set-up
Tuesday, Oct. 25th  2:00 pm - Distribution 

FUNDRAISER at Brewer's Fork 
Sunday, October 23, 12:00 - 2:00PM. 

$50 per person. Please contact Tom MacDonald  

stmarystcatherine.
org

Business directory

Sioux Gerow  
charlestownads@hotmail.com

781-485-0588 x106

Our readers are always seeking local resources.
Call for a great rate on a long term 

COLOR campaign for your business. 
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                       Social Distance and Masks          

Women construction workers make ‘herstory’ at first-ever Women Build Boston conference

US Secretary of Labor Marty Walsh with the large assemblage at the Women Build Boston Conference at 
Encore Boston Harbor.

Darlene Lambos of the Greater 
Boston Labor Council.

Attorney General Maura Healey.

Shamaiah Turner of Sheet Metal 
Workers Local 17.

Chrissy Lynch, Massachusetts 
AFL-CIO.

(Conference Pg. 15)
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TO ADVERTISE IN THE CHARLESTOWN PATRIOT-BRIDGE 
PLEASE CALL 781-485-0588

Bobby Kerrigan, former long time proprietor of Kerrigan’s Flower Shop seen (in middle) celebrating his 80th 
Party at Abe & Louie’s Restaurant with life long friends (l. to r.) Bobby O’Leary Michael Tibbetts, Bobby 
Depauw and Joe Foley.

HAPPY 80TH BIRTHDAY, BOBBY
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C H A R L E S T O W N  B E A T

COMMUNITY ROOM: The 2nd floor Community Room at 20 Vine St. is available to neighborhood 
groups for meetings. 

Please call Christine Vraibel at 617-343-4627 or email christine.vraibel@pd.boston.gov to reserve.
POLICE RELATED INFO: Contact the District A-1 Community Service Office at 617-343-4627.

Visit www.charlestownbridge.com

• Revere • Everett • Winthrop • Lynn • East Boston • Chelsea • Charlestown 

Independent Newspaper Group

Classified
More Than 100,000 Readers Each Week7 Communities

Classified REaL EstatE
Sales • Rentals
Land • Commercial
RECRuItmENt
Professional • Medical
General • Services

• Auto Sales • Yard Sales
• Miscellaneous

Call:
781-485-0588

Fax: 
781-485-1403Winthrop

EvErEtt

Lynn

rEvErE

ChELsEa

East 
Boston

CharLEstoWn

FOR SALE

CHELSEA - PT Early mornings.  Wholesale 
Floral Customer Service and Sales. Some 
stock work & showroom maintenance. 
Floral product knowledge helpful. Pay 
commensurate with experience.
401-463-3333 x 3215.      [10/6]____________

HELP WANTED

R e a l  E s t a t e  Tr a n s f e r s

Elite
253 Main St. • Charlestown • 617-241-5566

www.c21elite.com
Sales • Rentals • Free Market Analysis

Certified Buyer Agents

 BUYER 1                SELLER 1                ADDRESS	 PRICE 	
Foresi, Joseph         	 Mogensen, Lauren A	 20 Tremont St            	 $1,850,000  
Arbo, Matthew K	 RHB Associates LLC	 54 9th St #54            	 $1,300,000  
Stlouis, Jessica       	 PH Flat LLC	 60 Salem St #PH2            	 $875,000  
Tremont 68 LLC	 Butler Tremont Street RT	 68 Tremont St             	 $1,065,000  
Palmisano 2nd, Robert J	 Rosemary A Mullane T   	 90 School St         	 $1,100,000  

 

Professional office space for lease or sale.  
Free standing bldg. aprox. 800+ s.f. with 
adjacent Parking lot.  Ideal for Law Office, 
Pediatrician, Dentist,  etc.
(617) 371-5795. 10/19.

Arlington Condo, great location, Watermill 
Pl,Sun-filled 3rd fl 2 BR/2BA, WIC,WD,Cen-
tral AC,1000 sq ft, 2 car pkg, Elev, Fitness. 
Quick RT 2 access, bus to Cambridge/
Boston downtown, lots of shops, restaurants 
and parks with an active inspired lifestyle, 
$558,000K,Remax Susan Clark 978-407-
891.

FOR LEASE

TO ADVERTISE IN THE 

CHARLESTOWN PATRIOT-BRIDGE 

PLEASE CALL 781-485-0588

BUSINESS DIRECTORY

Chimneys • Fireplaces 
Cellar Floors • Restoration
French Drains • Repointing

Free Estimates, Lic. & Ins.

Local References

Phil - 617-230-3490

Ryan 
Masonry

Licensed & insured 
Complete electrical services 
www.johnpmchughelectric.com
Jmchugh447@gmail.com 

JOHN J. RECCA 
PAINTING

Interior/Exterior 
Commercial/Residential

Fully Insured 
Quality Work

Reasonable Rates   
Free Estimates

reccapainting@hotmail.com
781-241-2454

Burglary - Residential 
 10/07/2022 – At about 9:25 

p.m., officers assigned to District 
A-1 responded to a ShotSpotter 
activation for multiple rounds 
fired on Walford Way. 

	When first-responders arrived, 
they quickly noted that multiple 
vehicles were in the shooting area 
with extensive ballistic damage. 
Witnesses say that five males with 
black ski masks were seen fleeing 
on foot away from the scene. 
Police began scanning the area, 
but they had not yet been found. 
Detectives from District A-1 are 
actively reviewing the facts and 
circumstances surrounding this 
incident.

Fraud - False Pretense/Scheme

10/08/2022 - At approximately 
1:35 p.m., an officer, while work-
ing the A-15 base, took a walk-in 
fraud report from a victim. 

	The victim reported his father, 
who has recently passed, is a 
victim of fraud. The suspect(s) 
hacked into his father’s Xfinity 
account and had all incoming calls 
from his home phone redirected to 
a cell phone. 

	The City of Boston Credit 
Union informed the victim that 
an individual called requesting to 
gain access to his father’s online 
accounts. The victim received 
an email from his father’s TIAA 
retirement account, saying that 
the contact information on the 
account was changed. Area A-1 
Detectives will conduct a fol-

low-up investigation into this inci-
dent.

Burglary - Commercial
10/09/2022 – At around 4 a.m., 

police responded to a radio call 
for a commercial alarm at 19 
Austin St. (CorePower Yoga). 

	On arrival, officers observed 
the front-door glass had been 
smashed. Officers entered the 
building to clear it and ensure 
that no suspects were still present. 
No suspects were located, but 
officers did find the cash register 
to be intact and not damaged, 
along with several computers on 
the desk. 

	Area A-1 Detectives will 
respond to the scene to conduct 
the follow-up investigation.

YARD
SALE

Ads run Revere Journal - Chelsea Record  
Winthrop Sun Transcript - Lynn Journal

East Boston Times Free Press
Everett Independent - Charlestown Patriot Bridge

WINTHROP

 

44 READ ST/ JERALD ST
Sat. Oct. 15      Rain Date Oct. 16

MOVING SALE!
Furniture, Tools, Snow Blower & 

lots of great items.

Pleasant Park Yacht Club 
Indoor Yard Sale

Crafters & Dealers Welcome -  $25 table

Saturday Nov. 19, 9am-1pm
562 Pleasant St - Winthrop

Crafts - Clothing - Sporting goods
Small furniture - electronics

Contact Cindy to reserve a table 617-785-7421
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ranks.”
“Whenever I look at construc-

tion sites, I see women stepping up 
and paving the way for Boston’s 
future. I’m honored to be part of 
the surge in women’s participation 
and leadership in building trades 
unions,” said Renee Dozier, Busi-
ness Agent of IBEW Local 103. 
“We’re creating not just a better 
Boston, but a better future for 
women workers.” 

The day kicked off with a trib-
ute to four Massachusetts women 

trailblazers in the building trades: 
Susan Eisenberg of IBEW Local 
103, Deb Gilcoine of Painters and 
Allied Tradesmen District Coun-
cil 35, Maura Russell of Plumb-
ers and Gasfitters Local 12, and 
Gayann Wilkinson of Iron Work-
ers Local 7. Attendees also partic-
ipated in breakout sessions that 
helped them build financial litera-
cy, develop their leadership skills, 
know their worker rights, and pro-
tect their mental health.

Conference (from pg. 12) Dear Sacred Heart of Jesus 
in the past I have asked for 
many favors. This time I ask 
for this special one(mention 
favor). Take it Dear Heart of 
Jesus and place it in your own 
broken heart, where Our 
Father sees it and then in His 
merciful eyes it will become 
Your favor not mine. Amen
Say this prayer for 3 days and 
promise publication and the 
favor will be granted no 
matter how impossible. 
Never known to fail.  AD

Mayor Michelle Wu shared the 
results of a comprehensive digi-
tal equity assessment which will 
inform the development of a plan 
to build a more connected Boston, 
expand digital services, and ensure 
all residents thrive with improved 
access to digital technologies. This 
digital equity plan will drive Bos-
ton’s work to connect every family 
to digital services and opportunity.

At the beginning of the COVID-
19 pandemic, 32,000 Boston 
households did not have broad-
band access. The pandemic rein-
forced the importance of high 
speed internet, necessary for con-
ferencing systems and other band-
width intensive services (current-
ly measured on a federal level as 
25 megabits for download and 3 
megabits for upload). This digital 
divide reinforces inequalities across 
Boston as access to broadband is 
critical for residents to study or 
work remotely, access telehealth 
and government services, and stay 
connected with their communities. 

“Digital access to education, 
opportunity, healthcare, and gov-
ernment services enable our com-
munities to thrive,” said Mayor 
Michelle Wu. “We must work to 
improve our understanding of 
the gaps that some of our neigh-
bors experience, and bridge those 
gaps.”

“Having access to the internet 
and the knowledge of how to use 
digital resources are crucial for our 
residents, immigrant neighbors, 
Boston Housing Authority resi-
dents, and communities of color 
to engage in everyday life, and it is 
important that we ensure internet 
access and digital equity for every-
one,” said City Council President 
Ed Flynn. “I want to thank Mayor 
Wu and her Administration for 
their work in advancing digital 
equity. I’m committed to working 
with everyone on bridging the Dig-
ital Divide.”

“I’m proud that the Boston 

City Council proactively funded 
this study and also recently ded-
icated $2 million in American 
Rescue Plan funds to programs to 
improve digital equity across all 
our communities,” said Councilor 
Kenzie Bok, chair of the Commit-
tee on City Services and Innova-
tion Technology. “Access to the 
internet is not an optional amenity 
that should be rationed by ability 
to pay: it is an essential utility for 
work, school, and civic participa-
tion for every Bostonian.”

The digital equity assessment, 
Analysis of Broadband Availabil-
ity, Digital Equity Programs, and 
Fiber Build Costs, prepared for 
the City by CTC Technology and 
Energy (CTC) identified that in the 
past decade Boston residents have 
gained increased access to differ-
ent internet service providers. This 
increase in options has led to high-
er quality and lower costs given 
the same level of connectivity. The 
assessment also notes that afford-
ability, quality of service, skills and 
attitudes continue to present gaps 
for some communities, especially 
households that already require 
housing support or face other bar-
riers. This assessment has informed 
the City’s current initiatives in the 
short term and will guide the City’s 
Department of Innovation and 
Technology (DoIT) next steps to 
improve data around existing dig-
ital gaps and needs. An executive 
summary of the report is available 
here.

Based on the findings of the 
assessment, the City will create a 
digital equity plan to identify digi-
tal needs and opportunities of Bos-
ton's communities, as well as grow 
existing programs and evaluate 
their impact Citywide. The plan 
will provide a crucial framework 
to remove barriers around digital 
access and help give all Boston res-
idents the opportunity to thrive. 
The City will engage residents, ser-
vice providers, and other key part-

ners to develop the plan, which 
will guide the City’s digital equity 
work across departments and be 
shared with the state as it develops 
its digital equity plan.

“At the beginning of the pan-
demic about 32,000 households 
did not have broadband access. 
Today 30,000 households in Bos-
ton have been enrolled in new fed-
eral broadband benefits available 
through the Affordable Connec-
tivity Program,” said Chief Infor-
mation Officer Santiago Garc-
es. “Since May of this year our 
team has worked to enroll almost 
10,000 households through close 
partnership with service providers 
and community organizations. We 
have more work ahead, especially 
as we work to make digital access 
more resilient to changing circum-
stances as we saw during the pan-
demic.”

The City intends to select a 
partner to develop a digital equi-
ty survey that will be used as a 
key mechanism moving forward 
to more consistently engage Bos-
ton residents around their digital 
access. The survey aims to identify 
areas of need in specific communi-
ties and serve as a foundation for 
the City to work collaboratively 
to address gaps with those groups. 
The survey will be designed and 
delivered throughout the next year.

The Department of Information 
Technology (DoIT) is focused on 
engaging residents around access 
to digital tools and connectivity, 
expanding existing programming, 
and launching new initiatives to 
boldly address digital gaps. 

In February, Mayor Wu and 
Senator Ed Markey announced an 
investment of over $12 million to 
bring digital equity and inclusion 
to nearly 23,000 Boston public 
housing residents, library users, 
and school-age families through 
the Long Term Lending program. 
The program bridges the digital 
divide by providing free access to 

6,200 Chromebook laptops and 
3,000 Wi-Fi routers, supported 
through funding from the federal 
Emergency Connectivity Fund. 
The Boston Public Library, Boston 
Housing Authority, and over 20 
community partners have distrib-
uted over 7,000 of these devices to 
Boston residents. BPL patrons can 
request a Chromebook at www.
bpl.org/long-term-lending/. 

The Affordable Connectivity 
Program (ACP) is a federal pro-
gram providing $14.2 billion to 
expand broadband affordability. 
ACP provides eligible households 
with a subsidy for broadband 
service ($30/month) and up to 
$100 in a one-time discount for 
a digital device. The program 
was funded by the Infrastructure 
Investment and Jobs Acts (IIJA) 
in 2021, with the strong support 
of Senator Markey. Over 30,000 
Boston households have signed up 
for broadband service and devices 
through ACP, including 10,000 
that have been enrolled since May 
2022 through close partnership 
with service providers and com-
munity organizations.

"The COVID-19 pandemic has 
cast a spotlight on inequities, and 
particularly on the digital divide 
that’s impacting our young learn-
ers. The Emergency Connectivity 
Fund delivered a long-overdue 

investment for Boston families 
and their students so that all of the 
Commonwealth’s kids have the 
opportunity to learn online and 
offline,” said Senator Ed Markey. 
“Across the country, millions of 
broadband connections have been 
made to students who once lacked 
access to a reliable internet con-
nection at home. As this funding 
begins to run dry, we must fight to 
preserve these hard-earned gains 
by finding a permanent solution to 
the Homework Gap and keeping 
Boston’s students and their educa-
tors connected.”

Additionally, DoIT and CTC 
will launch two broadband speed 
tests. The free Speed Survey will 
gauge the upload and download 
speeds of Boston households. This 
survey is available on the City 
website here. The long-term Speed 
Test will continuously sample 
every neighborhood's speed using 
a device that will be plugged into 
the routers of volunteer residents. 
Over the next several months, 
CTC will partner with the City and 
volunteers to monitor and collect 
data on the quality of broadband 
in every neighborhood and report 
those findings publicly. These tests 
will inform the City’s advocacy for 
consistent and reliable broadband 
quality and availability.

Wu announces results of digital equity assessment and shares next steps

By John Lynds

Action for Boston Community Development (ABCD) kicked off the annual Fuel Assistance Program at its office in Charlestown back in November.
Now, ABCD President/CEO John J. Drew is urging Charlestown residents to apply for fuel aid as federal funding to the program has increased. 

Drew said with the new round of funding households at or below the federal poverty level can now receive $1,650 in fuel assistance, while those with slightly higher incomes receive increased benefits on a sliding scale. Residents can apply by calling ABCD Fuel Assistance at 617-357-6012 or get in-person help with applications at ABCD’s John F. Kennedy Family Service Center, 

23A Moulton Street. There is also a new online sys-tem for first-time fuel assistance that can be accessed at toapply.org/MassLIHEAP.  Drew said due to the huge spike in energy costs and the ongo-ing economic crisis battering our most vulnerable households, ben-efits from the federal Low Income 
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(AssistAnce Pg. 3)

By John Lynds
Since filing a Project Notification Form (PNF) with the Boston Planning and Development Agency the developers of One Mystic Owner have made changes to the project. 

At a meeting Tuesday night with Charlestown residents host-ed by the BPDA, the developer’s architect Aeron Hodges explained that when the PNF wasd filed her clients looked to construct 695 res-idential units in a 29 story build-ing with ground food commercial space. The updated plans look to construct a 478,880-gross-square-foot, 25-story building with 639 units on the site currently occupied by the BellSimons Cos. Flynn’s Auto Salvage, a transformer build-ing, and a cell tower. According to Hodges the build-ing will have studio, one-bedroom, and two-bedroom apartments, as well as 37 three-bedroom apart-ments added to accommodate fam-ilies. In their filing the developers also call for 17 percent of the units to be income-restricted under the BPDA’s Inclusionary Development Program units. This is five percent more income-restricted units than 

required and first pitched to the community last winter. Peter Gori from the develop-ment team also expanded on some ground floor activation concepts for the project. “We will create space for a variety of different small business-es who either want to grow  their businesses or relocate or expand with additional units here at One Mystic,” said Gori. “The idea here is for a full service restaurant, a small market that would be sort of a neighborhood grocer. There would likely be a coffee shop or cafe component as well as smaller retail. We’re looking at a variety of different service retail uses like a fine wine shop, boutique, fitness (center), which have been located in Sullivan Square in the past.”Gori said there would be a focus on creating women owned and minority owned small  busi-nesses at the site. “That subsidy would be some-thing that we would do, above and beyond other mitigation strategies because we really need to make sure that these local businesses, particularly small women owned 

By John Lynds

At a State House ceremony last Thursday Senator Lydia Edwards was administered the oath of office by Gov. Charlie Baker in front of a room of new colleagues, friends and family. After taking the oath Edwards addressed the Massachusetts Senate for the first time and prom-ised to be a hard worker and 

asked for her colleagues’ prayers as she embarks on a new journey in public service. “I can only promise to do one thing and that’s to be myself and ask that you help me, pray for me, feed me because I’m a horri-ble cook, but also, educate me,” said Edwards “I asked for your patience, your transparency, your honesty. To my colleagues on both sides of this incredible building, 

especially those in the Senate, you have in me a hard worker. You have someone who likes to laugh. You have someone who wants to get things done. I won’t choose perfection over progress. I will ask that you be totally transpar-ent with me as I will be with you. We are going to get along and we’re going to get a lot of things done. This pathway here was not 

Left, Senator Lydia Edwards was admin-
istered the oath of office by Gov. Charlie 
Baker last Thursday in the Mass Senate 
Chambers. 

BPDA hosts virtualOne Mystic meeting

Senator Lydia Edwards with Mayor Michelle Wu and 

former Senators Joseph Boncore, Robert Travaglini, 

Linda Dorcena Forry and Anthony Petruccelli. 

Senator Lydia Edwards sworn in by Baker

Charlestown Fuel Assistance benefits now at $1,650

(BPDA Pg. 3)

(eDwArDs Pg. 5)

The Charlestown Neighborhood Council will hold a public 

meeting on Tuesday February 1, 2022 at 7pm. The meeting will 

be held via Zoom. We will hold executive board elections, select 

committees and plan future meeting formats and agendas. Please 

send questions via email to cnc02129@gmail.com. The link will be 

available on our website calendar by February 1, 2022 – https://

www.charlestownneighborhoodcouncil.org/Calendar.html.
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PA G E  1 6 O c to  b e r  1 3 ,  2 0 2 2T H E  C H A R L E S T O W N  PAT R I O T- B R I D G E

Line of Credit offer valid from 10/01/2022 through 10/31/2022 and may be withdrawn at any time. Offer good for a new Small Business Line of Credit 
between $10,000 and $1,000,000. Maximum loan exposure cannot exceed $1,000,000 per business entity, including subsidiaries. Offer subject 
to credit approval, applicable terms and conditions including that the Line of Credit must remain at a zero ($0) balance for at least thirty (30) 
consecutive days during each ongoing twelve (12) month period. You must not currently have a CSB Small Business Line of Credit or have had one 
in the last 12 months. You must apply during offer period (10/01/2022 through 10/31/2022). Introductory interest rate for the Small Business Line of 
Credit is Prime plus 1.00% for the first 12 months. After 12 months, the interest rate converts to Prime plus 2.00%. The Prime Rate as published in 
the Wall Street Journal is a variable rate and subject to change, Prime Rate as of 09/01/2022 is 5.50%.

ON NEW LINES OF CREDIT  
FOR THE FIRST 12 MONTHS

NATIONAL WOMEN’S SMALL BUSINESS MONTH

cambridgesavings.com/women-in-business

PRIME
+1.00%
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